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BILL TOPIC: PERFORMANCE AUDIT OF DPA & STATE PERSONNEL BOARD

Fiscal Impact Summary FY 2015-16 FY 2016-2017 FY 2017-2018

State Revenue

State Expenditures Workload shift.

Appropriation Required:  None.

Future Year Impacts:  None.

Summary of Legislation

This bill, requested by the Legislative Audit Committee, requires the Office of the State
Auditor to complete a performance audit of the Department of Personnel and Administration (DPA)
and the State Personnel Board (SPB) by December 1, 2019.  Under current law, this audit must
be completed by December 1, 2016.  The bill also eliminates a requirement that DPA and the SPB
be audited every four years, instead leaving such audits to the discretion of the State Auditor. 

State Expenditures

The bill extends the deadline for a required audit of DPA and the SPB.  No reduction in
appropriations or workload is required because the Office of the State Auditor will shift resources
to other audits at the discretion of the State Auditor and the Legislative Audit Committee.  This
fiscal note assumes that the workload associated with conducting the audit in FY 2019-20 will be
absorbed within future appropriations.

Effective Date

The bill takes effect August 10, 2016, if the General Assembly adjourns on May 11, 2016,
as scheduled, and no referendum petition is filed.
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Research Note Available

An LCS Research Note for HB16-1086 is available online and through the iLegislate app. 
Research notes provide additional policy and background information about the bill and summarize
action taken by the General Assembly concerning the bill.

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each fiscal
year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit: www.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


